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Superior Court of California, County of Santa Clara Issues Request for 
Proposals (RFP) for Children’s Waiting Room Services 

SAN JOSÉ, California (October 30, 2024):  The Superior Court of California, County of Santa 
Clara, announces the release of a Request for Proposals (RFP 102424C) for professional child-
care services in its Children’s Waiting Rooms located at the Family Justice Center Courthouse 
and the Morgan Hill Courthouse. The Court invites qualified providers to submit proposals to 
offer safe, reliable, and engaging child-care services for children whose family members or 
guardians are attending court proceedings. 

Proposal Submission Deadline: November 18, 2024, at 5:00 p.m. Pacific Time 

The selected provider will be expected to manage an all-inclusive child-care program, covering 
all operational costs. This 12-month contract, scheduled to commence on January 2, 2025, 
includes the possibility of three one-year renewals based on performance and mutual 
agreement. 

The Children’s Waiting Room offers essential support to court visitors by providing a secure 

environment where children can remain safely occupied. This RFP reflects the Court's 

commitment to providing high-quality child-care services that align with California's legal and 

regulatory standards.  

Interested providers are encouraged to review the full RFP document available on the Court’s 
website. Questions related to the RFP must be submitted by October 31, 2024, at 3:00 p.m. 
Pacific Time, and responses will be available online by November 7, 2024, via 
solicitationsmailbox@scscourt.org. 

Key Dates: 

• RFP Release: October 24, 2024 
• Deadline for Questions: October 31, 2024, 3:00 p.m. PST 
• Proposal Submission Deadline: November 18, 2024, 5:00 p.m. PST 
• Anticipated Contract Start Date: January 2, 2025 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: October 30, 2024 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsantaclara.courts.ca.gov%2Fgeneral-information%2Fpurchasing-contracting%2Frfprfirfq&data=05%7C02%7Cjkellogg%40scscourt.org%7C461240be42904a883d5808dcf53b1d4f%7Cc0a96a14a9054caa8c29a227571a29a2%7C0%7C0%7C638654881439844834%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=0EQGjNYfl2cMoqjlJS6lDv%2FufZe%2F%2FhXq7Mw5%2FYF6v8c%3D&reserved=0
solicitationsmailbox@scscourt.org


The Superior Court of California, County of Santa Clara, invites experienced child-care providers to 
contribute to this important service. Proposals will be evaluated based on the quality-of-service plan, 
cost-effectiveness, experience, and compliance with the Court’s terms and conditions. 
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